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Editorial.

T T NFORTUNATELY, members have not very readily responded to our
\ ] invitation to contribute to the Journal, and we would again particularly

ask them to give this matter their attention We are pleased to say that a
lead has been made in this issue by Col J D Blyth, who contributes an article
on "Airscrew Characteristics and Aeroplane Performance Prediction " The
Council trust that other members will follow his example for the May issue

The attendance at meetings recently has not been very good, despite the
fact that papers on a very wide range of subjects have been read by eminently
qualified people The Council would be glad to receive from members any sugges-
tions they may have in regard to lectures, either as to the time they are held
or the subjects which are considered most popular, etc , as it is the earnest desire
of the Council to have the meetings well attended and appreciated by as many
members as possible

By the time members receive this issue of the Journal, the General and Special
Meetings will have been held, and members will have had an opportunity of
expressing their views on the subject of the proposed amalgamation with the Royal
Aeronautical Society As regards the Journal, should the amalgamation proposals
be carried, it is not possible to say whether it will be continued in its present form,
or whether it will be merged with some similar publication, but members may
rest assured that their interests will be studied m every possible way
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